
October 24, 2023

Fraser Hayes, President
Bellevue Community League
Via email: president@bellevuecommunity.ca

Dear Mr. Hayes:

Re: Surplus Declaration Notice of a Portion of the Virginia Park School Site
Municipal Address: 7324 109 Avenue NW

On October 10, 2023, the Board of Trustees of Edmonton School Division declared a portion of the
Virginia Park School site as surplus to Division needs. The surplus declaration is in response to Concordia
University of Edmonton’s (CUE) use of the land for University parking over the past 35 years. This parking
will continue to meet CUE parking needs over the long term, reducing street parking pressure in the
adjacent neighbourhood.

Subject to support from Alberta Education, the City of Edmonton and the Edmonton Joint Use
Agreement partners—including Edmonton Catholic Separate School Division and Conseil scolaire
Centre-Nord—the intent is to transfer ownership of the parking area to CUE in the near future.

If additional information is required, please contact Josephine Duquette at 780-429-8522 or
josephine.duquette@epsb.ca.

Sincerely,

Trisha Estabrooks
Trustee, Ward D

Enclosure
c: Darrel Robertson, Superintendent of Schools
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